Brunswick Area Historical Society Membership Meeting, October 26, 2023

Present: Carl Bilski, President; Judy Galo, VP, Nola Benjamin Lowther, Recording Secretary; Joyce Petchler, Treasurer; Sam Boyer, Corresponding Secretary; Trustees: Linda Scarcella, Carol Foote, Gary Fuller; Members: Patty Fuller and Dave Goodyear; Many members of the Mount Pleasant United Methodist Church.

Program: BAHS came to Mount Pleasant Church which is celebrating its 150th anniversary. Sam Boyer and Linda Scarcella arranged for us to attend the program about the history provided by church members. We met in the sanctuary where Pastor Floyd Costello led prayers and pianist Leslie Feagan accompanied us with two hymns. Karol Pick and Lee Harbert, church members, outlined the 150-year history. We toured a room full of church artifacts followed by partaking in refreshments. See Sam Boyer's article on Cleveland.com, November 2, 2023, **Brunswick corner church has welcomed families for 150 years.**

The church welcomes all to Sunday worship at 11 am and Wednesday Bible Study at 6:30 pm. A soup supper will be held the second week of February.

BAHS business: Judy Galo announced that the City of Brunswick approved our lease amendment for additional land for the Parchen Towslee gazebo. The next membership meeting will be the last Thursday in January 2024.

Respectfully submitted, Nola Benjamin Lowther, Recording Secretary.